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Summary of Legislation:  

	This proposed legislation allows any person who has been convicted of a non-violent felony offense, or series of non-violent offenses arising from a single incident, to petition the court in which he was convicted for expungement of his record relating to those non-violent felony offenses.  The person may not file for this expungement action sooner than ten years following completion of the person’s sentence or ten years after the successful completion of the person’s probation, whichever comes first.  The proposed legislation sets out the conditions under which the petition may be filed and the process the petition must follow.  This proposed legislation would be retroactive.


Impact -- Indicate affected service levels, workloads, staff and program areas (describe any coordination issues with other state/external agencies or groups):

	The Department currently must expunge certain types of information.  Expunging court actions from files would affect all levels of the Department, including Probation and Parole offices, adult institutions and, especially, offender records staff.  This proposed legislation not only stipulates that the information must be expunged from the current file, but must be segregated in a separate file apart from others.  In addition, the Department must notify all agencies, with which the information has been shared, that this information is to be expunged and segregated.  There are many different agencies which fit  this category.  This proposal is also significant from the point of view that it is retroactive with no beginning date and it would be difficult to estimate how many individuals would request this.  This expungement process would seriously jeopardize the accuracy of our inmate records.  The Department would find it difficult to defend certain actions taken, such as classification of an inmate, where the sequence of events leading to these actions could be found in several different files or locations including additional electronic files.  Major inmate litigation rests upon the ability of the Department to stand on the data included in the file in the accurate order in which it was entered.


Fiscal Impact -- Also include increased/decreased administrative cost and whether new fund sources would be required (identify fund sources, and GOPM staff person consulted):
	On the average, it takes approximately one hour to examine an inmate folder in detail to expunge the affected information.  There is an institutional inmate file, a probation and parole office file and a Central Office file that would contain multiple entries of this information.  This would be calculated at three hours times an average hourly wage for records personnel of $9.29 for a total of $27.87.  Electronic files affected would take additional time with programming changes to separately house those expunged electronic files.  Not cost estimate can be given at this time.  There were 2,140 persons fitting these criteria committed during 1988, the first year this bill could conceivably impact the Department.  If we assume 10% of these individuals would request this type of action, this would cost the Department  a minimum of $5,964.18 for clerical cost alone for the first year.  This would not include the problems and costs of the electronic data elements and the notifications to other agencies.     
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